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Archbishop Khajag Barsamian, Primate 

March 11, 1993 

The Reverend Father Karekin Kasparian, 
Pastor 
St. James Armenian Church 
55 Lincoln Avenue 
Purchase, NY 10577 

Dear Father Karekin: 

We have received your letter dated February 11, 1993 
requesting approval for the purchase of a 10.5 acre parcel of land 
for the amount of $1,350,000.00 located in White Plains, New York.· 

At the February 15th meeting of the Diocesan Council, the 
resolution approved at your annual Assembly, February 7, 1993 was 
presented and unanimously accepted and approved. 

We, hereby, grant your parish permission to move forward with 
the purchase of this property and are confident that all legal 
requirements and expectations will be propitiously fulfilled. 

We pray that the Holy Spirit continue to guide you in your 
plans, to establish and build a new sanctuary for the commmunity of 
st. James. 

With prayers, 

Abr ~\C.~~~--......~ 
Archbishop Khajag Barsamian 
Primate 
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